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Vision
To serve as a 

premiere student 
residence and 
cultural centre 

that promotes the 
highest ideals of 
Ukrainian culture 

and Orthodox 
spirituality within a 
global community.

Mission
To provide a 

supportive and 
inclusive living 

and learning 
environment for 

our residents and 
community at large.

Values
Orthodox world 

view in the Ukrainian 
cultural tradition

Education

Leadership

Stewardship

Social Responsibility

Inclusivity

Integrity

В імені Дирекці Інституту бажаю Всім Вам кріпкого здоров’я, щастя, радости і 
любов.  Христос Рoждається! Славіте Його! On behalf of the Board of Directors, 
I am pleased to bring Christmas greetings to our faithful members, alumni, 
supporters and friends of St. Petro Mohyla Institute.  May the Christ child bless all 
of you with good health, peace, love, happiness and prosperity throughout the New 
Year 2015.

2014 was a busy year for Mohyla. Throughout the summer months, Mohyla 
operated at near total occupancy. With the start of the 2014-15 program year, I 

Greetings from the Board Chair

am particularly pleased to say that Mohyla is 
operating at full capacity for the first time in 
many years. Reflecting on this past year, the 
Board and I wish to pay a public tribute to our 
dedicated Executive Director, Sara Detenshen 
and her esteemed staff. Their gifts of service to 
our residents are indeed appreciated.

Further to the above, a well attended 
commemoration of the 100th Anniversary of 
the War Measures Act took place at Mohyla 
on August 22nd. This was followed by a 
fundraising golf tournament on September 
19th in Saskatoon, and plans have been made 
to hold another tournament in 2015. During 
2014, Mohyla introduced the publication of the 
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e-bulletin with feature articles written by “our man in Kyiv”, Dr. 
Evan Ostryzniuk, a Mohyla alumnus. Please contact Sara to 
have your name added to the e-bulletin recipients’ list.

More recently, four new members, namely Taras Kachkowski, 
Joseph Ortynsky, Wasyl Rybalka and Jordan Welbourne have 
been welcomed to serve on the Mohyla Board.  

During the year 2014, the Board committed to engaging a 
representative group of Mohyla members, invited guests and 
the board members to develop a strategic plan for Mohyla. 
The strategic planning process took place on September 19th & 
20th, 2014, in Saskatoon. The Board is taking the next steps to 
finalize and approve the plan.
  
On November 22nd, Mohyla held its 98th annual general meeting 
(AGM). Yes, the 98th AGM. Those who attended last year’s 
AGM will recall a motion directing the Board of Directors to 
seek certain administrative amendments to the Charter of 
Incorporation which was granted in 1958 to the Institute by an 
Act of Provincial Legislature. The original Act of Incorporation 
was quite specific in how the assets of Mohyla could be 
dispersed in the unlikely event that the Corporation should ever 
wind down. The Board has acted on this motion which required 
it to seek a private member’s amendment. Our Vice-Chair of the 
Board, Gerald Luciuk spearheaded this work. As of this date, the 
amendment has received a second reading in the fall session of 
the Legislative Assembly. 
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Board of Directors
Chair: Steve Senyk, Regina
Vice Chair: Gerald Luciuk, Regina
Treasurer: Nadia Maruschak-Clay,

Saskatoon
Member-At-Large: Larry 

Klopoushak, Saskatoon
Secretary: Nancy Litwin, 

Saskatoon
Taras Kachkowski, Prince Albert
Joseph Ortynsky, Saskatoon
Wasyl Rybalka, Prince Albert
Bernie Trischuk, Yorkton
Dobr. Sonia Udod, North 

Battleford
Jordan Welbourne, Saskatoon

Chaplain
Very Reverend Archpriest 

Taras Makowsky

Employees
Executive Director: Sara 

Detenshen
Custodian: Eric Thai 
Kitchen Manager: Anna Epp 
Cook: Cherene Rodman 
Cook: Jim Bradford
Prep Cook: Tatiana Storoschuk

You will have noted in this newsletter a special appeal for donations to offset costs associated with 
the need to upgrade and to replace certain equipment in the food services area of the Institute 
to meet new building code and safety regulations. Please donate toward these required facility 
improvements. We need your vital support of the Institute.

More than one year has past since Euromaidan in Kyiv. As we celebrate the birth of our Saviour 
Jesus Christ on January 7th, and the coming of the New Year 2015, let us also offer our prayers, and 
our moral and financial support to the men, women and children of Ukraine as they struggle to assert 
and maintain their independence as a free democratic nation.  Humanitarian aid is needed for the 
thousands of Ukrainians. For more details on aid programs, visit the Canadian Ukrainian Foundation 
website www.cufoundation.ca.

As we continue our work in the new fiscal year, let us all be reminded of the need to work together 
with the common purpose of moving Mohyla forward. This means taking ownership and responsibility 
to ensure Mohyla’s future.

With God’s blessing and your support, Mohyla will be celebrating its 100th anniversary in 2016. Watch 
for updates in the Mohyla e-bulletin. 

...Continued on page 3
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In conclusion, I wish to thank fellow board members for 
volunteering their valued time and many skills and talents 
to serve Mohyla, and to commend the staff for their valued 
and creative work in serving Mohyla residents. On behalf of 
the Board, I also wish to thank all members, supporters and 
friends of the Institute for your anticipated generous support 
in 2015 as we strive to move Mohyla forward to become a 
residence of first choice.

With kind regards and best wishes for a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year!

Yours respectfully,
Board Chair 
Steve Senyk

Christ is Born! Let us Glorify Him!      
Христос Народився! Славімо Його!

Наша Свята Церква вчить . . . . Свято різдва Христового 
збирає на молитву, перш за все, родину. Ця молитва 
прославляє Бога. Який втілився заради, нашого спасіння, 
ця молитва  за благополуччя  і торжество любові у 
сімейному колі, і особливо ця молитва за те, щоби діти 
росли з вірою в серці.
Різдво збирає за одним столом усю родину на святій 
вечері. А за святковим, урочистим богослужінням незримі 
ангели біля вертепу разом із земною Церквою співають 
небесну пісню
“Слава в вишніх Богу і на землі мир, в людях благовоління”

Christmas is a Feast full of wonder, and amazement. Heaven 
came down and touched the earth. This is God’s greatest 
revelation to mankind. His total and unconditional love, is now 
made known to us through the birth of our Savior. We are 
called upon to partake in this Glorious Feast, to partake in the 
Divine Liturgies as prescribed by our Holy Orthodox Church, 
to come together as a  family, to pray as one as we sing out 
Christ is Born!

To the Hierarchy of the Ukrainian Orthodox Church of Canada, and the Diaspora, the Board of Directors 
of St. Petro Mohyla Institute, staff and students, our brothers and sisters in Ukraine who are rallying for 
their freedom as we also keep them in our prayers, we pray for peace health and happiness during this 
festive time, and your hearts be filled with joy.

Christ is Born! Let us Glorify Him!
Very Reverend Archpriest Taras Makowsky 
Cathedral Dean

Very Rev. Archpriest Taras Makowsky &  
Dobr. Joanne Makowsky

The Honourable Ken Krawetz &  
Very Rev. Archpriest Taras Makowsky



Sheho Ukrainian Women’s Association - Sheho,  
SK
Audrey Sojonky - West Vancouver, BC
St’s Peter & Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church -  
Foam Lake, SK
Bernie & MaryAnne Trischuk - Yorkton, SK
Very Rev. Archpriest Taras & Dobr. Sonia Udod - 
North Battleford, SK
Ukrainian Canadian Professional & Business  
Association - Saskatoon, SK
Ukrainian Orthodox Church of Holy Trinity -  
Sheho, SK
Ukrainian Orthodox Men’s Association 
(TYC) - Regina, SK
Ukrainian Self Reliance Association (TYC), 
Steppe Club - Saskatoon, SK
Ukrainian Women’s Association of Canada 
Daughters of Ukraine Branch - Regina, SK
Ukrainian Women’s Association of Canada,  
Olena Pchilka Branch - Yorkton, SK
Ukrainian Women’s Association of Canada,  
Olha Kobylianska Branch - Saskatoon, SK
Ukrainian Women’s Association of Canada, 
O Pchilka Branch - North Battleford, SK
Alexander Wakarchuk - Delta, BC
W.A. Ukrainian Orthodox Church - Prince Albert, 
SK
Mykhailo Wawryshyn - Toronto, ON
Robert Wintonyk - Whitehourse, YT

 
A big thank you to those donors who wished to 
remain anonymous as well! 

Bob & Alice Chayka - Saskatoon, SK
Roman Chez - Coldstream, BC
Bohdan & Naddie Cipywnyk - Melfort, SK
Lesya Foty - Saskatoon, SK
John Higgs - Regina, SK
Wayne Hydeman - Regina, SK
Ann Iwanchuk - Saskatoon, SK
Al & Cec Kachkowski - Saskatoon, SK
Edward Klopoushak - Regina, SK
Henry & Mary Konopelski - Mayfair, SK
Taras Korol - Canora, SK
Allan D. Kowalchuk - Regina, SK
Rt. Rev. Dr. Ihor G Kutash - Montreal, QC
Gerald & Cathy Luciuk - Regina, SK
Eileen & Ted Mazurek - Saskatoon, SK
Sylvia Myall - Foam Lake, SK
Mrs. Florence Pachkowski - Burnaby, BC
Dr. & Mrs. G.S. Palmer - North Battleford, SK
Ronald & Janice Pilipow - Goodeve, SK
Pinel-Isbister - Prince Albert, SK
Mrs. Geraldine Russin - Winnipeg, MB
Emelia Samcoe - Saskatoon, SK

In memory of Fred & Olga Andruschak 
In memory of John & Annie Samcoe

Sylvia Sawyshyn - Hafford, SK
William & Pauline Semenuik - Yorkton, SK
Terry Senko - Saskatoon, SK
Natalie Senyk - Regina, SK

In memory of Michalena Senyk 
Steve & Sandra Senyk - Regina, SK

To those who give so generously throughout the year, thank you for thinking of Mohyla Institute. We appreciate 
it more than we can possibly say. Thank you to the following people who donated to St. Petro Mohyla Institute from  
December 16, 2013 - December 31, 2014.

Thank You!
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Lastiwka had another busy year, full of exciting activities and performances. We started 2014 with our 
usual carolling from house to house with New Year’s Greetings and songs. We visited St. Joseph’s, St. 
Volodymyr’s, St. George’s and Ilarion Senior’s Residences and 22 private homes with our ‘Щедрівки’, 
and were warmly received by our hosts. We truly enjoyed the lovely reception by all of our hosts and 
very much appreciated the generous donations to the choir. 

Plans moved quickly from caroling to Taras Shevchenko, as the choir prepared to participate in a gala 
concert celebrating the 200th Anniversary of Ukraine’s most famous and beloved bard. The concert was 
held on February 8th at Lakeview Church, with Lastiwka, Dibrova, Spivohrai, Holosy and Holy Trinity 
Cathedral Choir singing and the Pavlychenko Dancers. It was a wonderful performance to a capacity 
audience of 700 people and the poetry of Shevchenko, in recitation and set to music, was thrilling to 
hear.

The spring was filled with rehearsal and the exploring of new repertoire, followed by a much needed, 
quiet, summer with no rehearsal or performances. 

Once September began and a new season was before us, things became very busy. Lastiwka mounted 
‘Обжинки – A Harvest Festival’  that was well received by all in attendance. Cocktails, a wonderful fall 
harvest meal catered by Myron and staff from Touch of Ukraine, a fun program of song and dance and 
great dance music by Trembita from Edmonton.

Lastiwka was invited by the Saskatoon Symphony Orchestra to do a joint performance for the SSO’s 
Christmas show entitled ‘A Ukrainian Christmas’ on December 6th. The choir was delighted to accept 
this great invitation, and presented ninety minutes of the best Ukrainian repertoire for the season to the 
largest audience (1350+) the symphony has ever had for their Christmas show. Lastiwka invited Spivohrai 
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Lastiwka Ukrainian Orthodox Choir and Orchestra

Children’s Choir and the 
Pavlychenko Folklorique 
Ensemble to present a varied 
program of Christmas and 
New Year’s favorites from 
the choirs, and several vocal-
choreographic compositions 
with Pavlychenko. Lastiwka 
was delighted to perform the 

...Continued on page 6
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premier performance of the mixed choir arrangement of Willi Zwozdesky’s ‘Malanka Suite’. The music 
was challenging and great fun for the choir and we are looking forward to doing the complete suite in 
the future. The show was exceptional and there was an immediate, and long, standing ovation for all 
the performers.

2014 was a very rewarding year for Lastiwka and we are looking forward to a blessed Christmas 
season. Lastiwka has made Mohyla its home for thirty-one years, and is happy to share these memories 
with the Mohyla family. A big thank you to Sara and the staff at Mohyla for accommodating our weekly 
rehearsal needs, and a big and heart-felt thanks to all of the many supporters we have in that Mohyla 
family as well. Your moral and financial support is greatly appreciated.

May God’s Blessings of the season be with you and have a very Happy New Year in 2015!

Larry Klopoushak

Mohyla Institute strives to serve as a premiere student residence and cultural centre that promotes 
the highest ideals of Ukrainian culture and Orthodox spirituality within a global community. Our 

mission is to provide a supportive and inclusive living and learning environment for our residents, and 
community at large.

During a recent insurance inspection, it was discovered that the commercial cooking hood and fan do 
not meet current code. Due to this we must replace the kitchen hood, fan, and install a make-up air 

unit. We will be replacing the oven at the same time as it is no longer functioning properly.

This will be a major renovation for us, and a major expense. We are anticipating this project will cost 
$55,000. 

Mohyla Institute is grateful for your financial support.



Saskatchewan Ukraine Relations and the Mohyla Connections
Readers of the Institute Newsletter and e-bulletin are now familiar with the reporting of “our man in 
Ukraine” and Mohyla alumnus, Dr. Evan Ostryzniuk.  However, many may be less familiar with other 
alumni who are active in nurturing and promoting relations between Ukraine and Saskatchewan.  
Our Province has, in fact, been a leader for many years in fostering mutually beneficial ties between 
organizations and individuals in Saskatchewan and Ukraine.  One of the most prominent examples 
of current leadership in this field is the Honourable Ken Krawetz, Deputy Premier of the Province of 
Saskatchewan and an alumnus of the Institute.

Going back a few years, the University of Saskatchewan maintained a long-standing memorandum 
of cooperation with the University of Chernivtsi.  Major activists in the earliest years with that initiative 
included Roma Franko and George Foty, both of whom were intimately involved with the Institute.  

Another example of local leadership in these regional and international relations has been the Canada 
Ukraine Centre Inc. (CUC Inc.) operating out of Saskatoon.  CUC Inc. has facilitated a series of technology 
transfer and academic exchanges over the years.  These include MBA internships to Ukraine, symposia 
on academic collaboration in applied sciences and investigation of Ukrainian technical innovation.  CUC 
Inc. has an august representation on its Board from across the three Prairie Provinces and is chaired by 
Boris Kishchuk, also a Mohyla alumnus and whose father was one of our early Rectors. 

At a formal Government level, the Province of Saskatchewan has had long standing formal ties with the 
National Government of Ukraine and with regional Oblasts that began with a formal Memorandum of 
Understanding signed in 1995.  Since that time Saskatchewan has maintained an advisory process from 
the Ukrainian community into government to provide recommendations on issues of mutual interest to 
the Province and Ukraine.  

The latest mechanism for recommendations has been through the Saskatchewan Ukraine Relations 
Advisory Committee (SURAC) formally appointed in February, 2012 with a three year mandate.  
The Committee is composed of ten members and has been instrumental in providing guidance and 
recommendations on many issues of concern including the ‘new wave’ immigration of Ukrainians to this 
province, commercial and business exchanges, academic collaboration, Ukrainian language programs, 
and most recently the evolution of the political situation in Ukraine.  Mohyla alumni are among the 
key leaders in this advisory group.  They include Gerald Luciuk who is the Chair of SURAC and Alicia 
Klopoushak, Vice-Chair.  Committee members MaryAnne Trischuk and James Shevchuk also have 
deep Mohyla alumni connections.  It is gratifying to see that our Institute has been able to be such a 
prominent part of our province’s role in international connections with Ukraine.  As the current SURAC 
term of office comes to an end, St. Petro Mohyla Institute strongly supports the continuation of the 
SURAC mandate and its role in continuing and expanding beneficial relations between Saskatchewan 
and Ukraine.  As “our man in Ukraine” has editorialized in his earlier articles – never has there been a 
more pivotal moment for Ukraine’s history and, of course, for the opportunities for cooperation between 
our respective societies in Saskatchewan and Ukraine.
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The Mohyla Institute Board of Directors and Executive Director would like to thank Terry Ludyk 
for his years of service. He served as a member of the Mohyla Institute Board of Directors from 
November 2003 to November 2014. One particular highlight of Terry Ludyk’s time with the 

Mohyla Board is his considerable effort put into fundraising for major roof repairs.

Thank you for your volunteer work as a Board Member.



Golf Tournament - June 18th, 2015
This past September we hosted our 1st Annual 
Golf Tournament at Holiday Park in Saskatoon. 
It was a great day, and this year we will holding 
the 2nd Annual Golf Tournament at the Willows 
Golf & Country Club in Saskatoon. 

We are excited about the change in venue, and are 
looking forward to this annual event to fundraise for  
the Institute, while enjoying ourselves and the 
great company.

We are now accepting registrations and 
sponsorships for our 2015 tournament. Please 
take a look at the Golf Tournament Registration 
& Sponsorship Package included in this 
newsletter mail out. Make sure you register 
early as there are limited spots available!

Save the date: Thursday, June 18th!
Kathy Davyduke & Sandra Senyk at the Mohyla Institute  

Annual Golf Tournament, September 2014

The board of St. Petro Mohyla Institute organized Strategic Planning Sessions which began in the 
fall of 2014. We believe that a critical component of good management and governance at Mohyla 
is its ability to remain relevant and responsive to the needs of our community. When organizations 
experience dramatic change, as Mohyla is experiencing, previous goals set by the organization may 
not fit the current milieu, and may not be meeting the original intents of the organization. 

Strategic planning can create a direction for Mohyla to maximize options in creating a renewed 
vision for the future, while building upon and nurturing our core assets. We envisioned the process 
promoting an open and creative exchange of ideas among a variety of internal and external 
stakeholders to generate fruitful discussion and work out potential solutions. 

The internal stakeholders involved are the current Board of Directors and the Executive Director. We 
invited key external stakeholders from the provincial community to participate as well. At the initial 
Strategic Planning session, which took place on September 19th there were participants from Prince 
Albert, North Battleford, Saskatoon, Regina, and Yorkton.

This initial planning session began the process, and it will be continued with multiple meetings 
throughout the next year to finalize a working strategic plan. The facilitator who led the initial session 
will be back to lead discussions at key times throughout the next year.

While the primary mandate of the Institute is to serve post-secondary students, this Strategic Plan will 
help to build on the legacy Mohyla Institute wishes to leave. This project will draft a road map for the 
future direction of the Institute. 

Strategic Planning
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Greetings from the Executive Director
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! As Steve mentioned in his 
article, Mohyla had a very busy 2014. We hosted a number of events 
throughout the year, beginning with the annual student exchange 
between the four institutes. We had students participate from St. 
Andrew’s in Winnipeg and St. Vladamir’s in Toronto. Following this was 
the year-end student banquet (page 10 & 11). 

On August 22nd, the 100th Anniversary of the War Measures Act, 
Canada’s 1st National Internment Operations 1914-1920 was 
recognized. The Ukrainian Canadian Civil Liberties Association chose 
SPMI to be one of the 100 plaque locations across Canada. Bringing 
greetings were the Honourable Ken Krawetz, Deputy Premiere of 
Saskatchewan, and Mr. Brad Trost, MP for Saskatoon-Humbolt Region. 
Speaking on the significance of Canada’s 1st National Internment 
Operations were Professor Bohdan Kordan of the University of 
Saskatchewan, and Mr. Slawko Kindrachuk, President of UCC-SPC. 

Blessing the plaque was Very Reverend Archpriest Taras Makowsky, Chaplain for SPMI, and Very 
Reverend Archpriest Taras Udod, Vice-Chancellor for the Ukrainian Orthodox Church of Canada.

In September, the 1st Annual SPMI Golf Tournament took place at Holiday Park. Thankfully the 
weather held out this time around! We had some fantastic sponsors & participants and everyone had 
a wonderful time. We are looking forward to the 2nd tournament which will be held June 18th at the 
Willows Golf & Country Club in Saskatoon. 

Very Rev. Archpriest Taras Makowsky, Sara Detenshen & 
Very. Rev. Archpriest Taras Udod, August 2014

Over the past couple of years, one of 
my main goals has been to continue to 
work on and build SPMI’s relationships 
with community members, groups and 
key stakeholders. On that note, we are 
honoured that the Lastiwka Choir continues 
to make Mohyla their home. 

This past year we had multiple groups 
stay at Mohyla, putting us at full capacity 
throughout the summer and continuing 
that into the fall. We had a great group 
of students last year, and this year is 
shaping up to be the same. We have a 
couple of groups booked for the summer 
months already and have begun accepting 
applications for residence 2015/2016 as 
well.

...Continued on page 12



The 2014 Scholarship & Graduation Banquet took place on March 22nd at Mohyla Institute. We were 
pleased to have Gerald Luciuk, the Vice-Chair of the Mohyla Institute Board of Directors as the 
guest speaker for the evening. A big thank you to everyone who came out for the evening to present  
scholarships.

Sorokan Memorial Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Kashtin Moen - $400

“This scholarship is awarded to a University of Saskatchewan student who achieves average or above average 
academic standing and participated in cultural activities at the Institute.”

William Sopatyk Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Ashley Halko-Addley - $200

“This scholarship is awarded to a full-time first year University of Saskatchewan student of Ukrainian descent from 
Saskatchewan maintaining an Honours (70% or above) average. Candidate must be living at Mohyla Institute and 
active in the student life of the Institute.”

Zenon Kotelko Memorial Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Zachary Walters - $200

“This scholarship is awarded to a full-time student of Ukrainian descent and be active in Ukrainian cultural projects 
and/or activities. The recipient must be living at Mohyla Institute and be active in student life at the Institute.”

Zacharuk Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Rohan Sharma - $100  

“This is an open scholarship to residents of St. Petro Mohyla Institute.”

Marie Kotelko Scholarship  
2014 recipient: Wiktoria Wilkanowicz - $200

“This scholarship is offered to assist academically successful students and leaders in student affairs to pursue their 
higher education objective.”

Peter Shelepiuk Award  
2014 recipient: Ben Lockert - $200

“This award is to recognize leadership qualities in the cultural-educational activities at the Institute.”

Christa Potts Memorial Scholarship  
2014 recipient: Ashley Halko-Addley - $200

“This is awarded to a female University of Saskatchewan student who serves 
on the executive of the Kameniari Student Society or who makes major 
contributions to the activities sponsored by the Society.”

Connie, Olga & Ludwig Kay Jubilee Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Justin Norton - $800 

2014 Scholarship & Graduation Banquet

“This scholarship was set up to encourage students to develop leadership in Ukrainian 
Community Work. The student must demonstrate an average academic achievement level 
and wholesomely and successfully be involved in cultural co-curricular specific activities. The 
applicant for this scholarship should have demonstrated leadership qualities and continued 
interest in the future.”

Pitts Scholarship  
2014 recipient: Daniel Kosokowsky - $300

“This scholarship is awarded to a University of Saskatchewan student of Ukrainian origin and a resident at Mohyla 
Institute. (At least one parent should be of Ukrainian Descent). It is to be based upon academic achievement primarily 
and secondarily upon financial need.
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Mr. & Mrs. George M. Kotelko Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Zachary Walters - $200  

“This scholarship is preferably awarded to a student pursuing a career in nursing.”

Seminew Leadership Award 
2014 recipient: Ashley Halko-Addley - $600  

“This award is presented to students who demonstrate leadership qualities and involvement in Canadian Ukrainian 
student affairs.”

John Rudewsky Award 
2014 recipient: Ben Lockert- $400  

“This award is to recognize leadership qualities in the cultural-educational activities at the Institute.”

Paraska Beahun Scholarship  
2014 recipient: Kashtin Moen - $400

“This is awarded to students who achieve above average academic standings at the University of  
Saskatchewan.”

Kraynick Leadership Award 
2014 recipient: Zachary Walters - $600  

“This award is presented to students who demonstrate exceptional leadership and involvement at the  
Institute. Recipients will be chosen on the basis of fulfillment of requirements for good leadership,  
combined with their being judged for leadership potential.”

Taras & Myron Stetzenko Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Daniel Kosokowsky - $300 

“This scholarship is awarded to students who are culturally aware and are in financial need to pursue academic 
goals.”

Nicholas & Olga Hawrysh Memorial Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Justin Norton - $200  

“To be awarded to a post secondary student of Ukrainian descent. The student must demonstrate  
average or above average academic achievement, and be actively involved in Ukrainian cultural activities.  This 
award is open to residents of Mohyla Institute.”

Daniel Krawchuk Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Ashley Halko-Addley - $800  

“To be awarded to a post secondary student of Ukrainian descent and should have a working knowledge of spoken 
and written Ukrainian, or is pursuing the study of the Ukrainian language. This student must be enrolled in the 
College of Arts & Sciences and majoring in Ukrainian Studies, Political Sciences or Economics, or enrolled in the 
College of Education at the University of Saskatchewan..”

”Prokop Kindrachuk Award 
2014 recipient: Wiktoria Wilkanowicz - $400  

“The Kindrachuk award is to recognize the Mohyla Institute resident who took the 
objectives of the Institution seriously, was involved in student organizations, was 
competent in the Ukrainian language and achieved academically on at least an 
average level.”

George T. Jarman Memorial Scholarship 
2014 recipient: Wiktoria Wilkanowicz - $200

“This scholarship is awarded to a full-time student of Ukrainian 
descent and be active in Ukrainian cultural projects and/or 
activities. The recipient must be living at Mohyla Institute and be 
active in student life at the Institute.”
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Newsletter published by:
St. Petro Mohyla Institute
1240 Temperance Street
Saskatoon, SK  S7N 0P1

Tel: 306.653.1944

Thank you to the following 
contributors:

Larry Klopoushak
Gerald Luciuk

Very Rev. Archpriest Taras 
Makowsky

Steve Senyk
Dobr. Sonia Udod

To Subscribe:
To subscribe to the e-bulletin or 
printed newsletter, please email  

info@mohylainstitute.ca.

In Memoriam 
Вічна їм пам’ять! 

Mohyla Institute has begun an In Memoriam section to acknowledge the passing of Mohyla Alumni. 
As this is a fairly new endeavor, we acknowledge that we have missed many important names on this 
list. Please forgive those we have missed in this newsletter.

 Mohyla Institute notes with sadness the passing of the following people:

•	 Merle Maximiuk
•	 Very Reverend Archpriest Myroslaw Parfeniuk
•	 Audrey Sarich
•	 John Senkiw

Special Recognition
Congratulations to the former Mohylianky and Bursak who received 
2014 Community Recognition Awards at the UCC-SPC Nation 
Builders gala in Regina! William Dumanski, Sylvia Myall,  
Sonia Mysak and Zennia Yuzik. 

Mohyla Institute Board Member Larry Klopoushak was presented 
with the Pro Musica Award in recognition of exceptional service to 
choral music in Saskatchewan by the Saskatchewan Choral  
Federation in November 2014. Congratulations on this  
well-deserved award!

Executive Director, Continued...
Last year we began distributing e-bulletins instead of only printed newsletters. We are going down 
to one printed newsletter a year, this annual publication, but will be sending out updates regularly 
with the e-bulletins. We are thrilled that Dr. Evan Ostryzniuk has agreed to be ‘Our Man in Kyiv’ as 
everyone looks forward to his articles in the bulletins. Those who do not wish to receive emails, but 
still wish to be kept informed can contact me and I will be happy to mail a copy of the e-bulletin.

Mohyla Institute has a had a very exciting 2014, and we are looking 
towards a great 2015! 
Executive Director
Sara Detenshen
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